
MAY 30, 2021 
 

LORD, GIVE US THE MIND  
AND HEART OF JESUS! 

 
 

 

The Prelude              Meditation on God’s Grace                 arr. S. Cook 
 
The Call to Worship                  Rev. Dean Williams  
 
The Hymn of Praise No. 167          When Morning Gilds the Skies 
                                                                                                 Omit Stanza 5
       
The Invocation               Rev. Carl Kalberkamp 
 
The Hymn                 Blest Be the Tie That Binds 
 

Before our Father’s throne we pour our ardent prayers; our fears, our hopes, 
our aims are one, our comforts and our cares. We share each other’s woes, 
our mutual burdens bear; and often for each other flows the sympathizing 
tear. 
 
Blest be the tie that binds our hearts in Christian love; the fellowship of kindred minds 
is like to that above.  
 
When we asunder part, it gives us inward pain; but we shall still be joined 
in heart, and hope to meet again. This glorious hope revives our courage by 
the way; while each in expectation lives and longs to see the day. Chorus  
 
From sorrow, toil and pain, and sin, we shall be free; and perfect love and 
friendship reign through all eternity. Chorus 
 

Words by John Fawcett, music by Margaret Sprow © 2011 Music from the Orchard 

 
The Scripture Reading           Colossians 3:1-17 
 
The Offertory       He Shall Feed His Flock Like a Shepherd

  Lauren Neiswinger, flute; John Neiswinger, piano 
 

He shall feed His flock like a shepherd; and He shall gather the lambs with 
His arm, and carry them in His bosom, and gently lead those that are with 
young. Come unto Him, all ye that labor and are heavy laden and He shall 
give you rest. Take His yoke upon you, and learn of Him; for He is meek 
and lowly of heart: and ye shall find rest unto your souls.  
 

Words from Isaiah 40:11, Matthew 11:28-29, music from Messiah by G.F. Handel 

 
Children in the 2-3 year old classes are dismissed to Church Time in the Nursery. 

 
 
 

 
 
The Hymn No. 251       Beneath the Cross of Jesus 
 
The Pastoral Prayer      Rev. Williams          
 
The Scripture Reading                       Philippians 2:1-4 
 
The Sermon             Dr. John Kwasny  
 

Biblical Logic of the Christian Life 
 
The Hymn of Response No. 597    Though I May Speak with Bravest Fire 
 
The Benediction                       Rev. Kalberkamp 
 
The Postlude        God of Grace and God of Glory                 arr. A. Page                   
 
 

The flowers in the sanctuary are given to the glory of God. 
 

TO EVERYONE WHO VISITS WITH US THIS LORD’S DAY, we 
welcome you sincerely and from the heart. Grace to you and peace from 
God our Father through the Lord Jesus Christ. 
 

LORD’S SUPPER NEXT SUNDAY:  Please prepare your heart this week 
for the celebration of the Lord’s Supper next Sunday in morning worship. 

 

CURRENT COVID POLICIES: The Elders have voted to return the 
services, activities, and programs of the church to a pre-pandemic normal, 
except for the continuation of an 8:30 a.m. Sunday morning mask-required 
worship service. We have returned to 100% seating capacity in the 
Sanctuary. There will no longer be an 11:00 a.m. overflow service, and 
beginning next Sunday, June 6, the 8:30 a.m. mask-required service will be 
in the Cafeteria rather than the Gym. 

 
 

 

 

 
 
ICE CREAM SOCIAL: Tonight, immediately following the evening 
worship service, everyone is invited to the pavilion for ice cream and 
fellowship.  
 

LADIES ARE INVITED TO ATTEND LYDIA CIRCLE, a monthly Bible 
study that meets at 10:00 a.m. in the parlor the first Tuesday of every month. 
The next meeting will be this Tuesday, June 1. Mary Lou Heaney is teaching 
from the book "Seeing Jesus in Genesis," by Nancy Guthrie. For more 
information contact Mary Lou at williamheaney@att.net. 
 

JUNE IS MEN'S CHOIR MONTH: All men are invited to join us on the 
following three Wednesdays in June: June 9, 16 and 23. We will meet in the 
Choir Room in the Education Building No. 138 from 6:30-7:30 and sing in 
the morning worship services on the following Sunday. Young men 
completing second grade and up are invited to attend. If you have never 
sung in a choir before, this is a fun, low-key way to try it out and experience 
the joy of singing to the Lord together. 
 

LADIES, AGE 18 AND UP, ARE INVITED TO SUMMER 
SUPPER, this Thursday, June 3, in the gym from 6:30 to 8 pm. We will 
fellowship over a delicious meal and hear Jessica Morgan speak to us on 
"Glorifying God in Trials, Transitions, and Triumphs." To RSVP and for 
more information, email Tammie Haynes at thaynes@pearorchard.org. 
 

SUPER SUMMER SUNDAY NIGHTS ARE BACK!  Beginning next 
Sunday, June 6, children in the 4-year-old through 6th grade classes are 
welcome to join this fun discipling ministry that takes place during each 
Sunday evening worship service of the summer.  Stay tuned for more 
information! 
 

 
 
 
Michael & Ellen Aregood          Lynn Bland              Joseph & Bewey Bowden                
158 Bridge Water Drive             106 Carriage Lane                  600 S. Pear Orchard Rd. 
Madison, MS  39110               Madison, MS  39110                                Apt. 329     

Ridgeland, MS  39157 
 

Austin & Hannah Clark        Brian & Casey McGee             John & Lauren Neiswinger 
4701 Lakeland Dr.        4675 E. Cheryl Dr.       Caleb, Colby, Ella, Aiden & Ana 
Apt. 31F                    Jackson, MS  39211                           900 Monterey Drive 
Flowood, MS  39232                               Madison, MS  39110      
 

Don & Doris Pittman      Drew & Emma Tunnell 
5875 Baxter Drive  5422 Clinton Blvd.  Apt. E-2 
Jackson, MS  39211        Jackson, MS  39209 
 
 
 
 
 

MEET PEAR ORCHARD’S NEWEST MEMBERS: 

 

 
 

EVENING WORSHIP  
 

6:00 P. M. 
 

 
 

We will worship our glorious God tonight as we sing, pray, and receive 
the word preached by Pastor Dean.  We are working through the 
Heidelberg Catechism on Sunday evenings. Tonight, we are on 
Heidelberg Catechism 16-19. 

 
 

Matthew 6:5-15 
 

Pray Like This 

mailto:williamheaney@att.net
mailto:thaynes@pearorchard.org


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       
             

                                            

THE WEDNESDAY NOON SENIORS’ BIBLE STUDY will take a brief 
break over June and July this summer.  We will resume meeting in mid-
August with Pastor Carl teaching.  Those over 65 will receive an invitation 
to the August restart, in late July. 
 

THE POPC MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT is looking for the right 
man to fill a temporary summer position.  No experience is necessary, but 
you need to be 18 or older. You may start immediately following a 
satisfactory background check and work up to forty hours a week through 
the middle of August. The hours can be flexible if you are taking summer 
classes.  For more information contact Edwin Lewis at 601-519-5283. 
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL IS JULY 19-23! The Scottish Sleuths will 
investigate the Case of the Baffling Beginnings and you do not want to miss 
it! Please register at pearorchard.org/vbs for children age 4 through 
completed 5th grade. Contact Kristi Clark at KWClark.24@gmail.com or 
Adelle Johnson at ajohnson@ccs.ms if you have questions or to volunteer.  
 

SUMMER BIBLE STUDY FOR WOMEN: "What's She Doing Here? The 
Messy Women in Jesus’ Genealogy,” by Susan Tyner.  For the months of 
June and July, come join your POPC sisters in the parlor on either Monday 
evenings from 6:30-8:00 p.m. or Wednesday mornings from 9:30-11:00 
a.m.   A nursery for infants to 3-year-olds will be available on 
Wednesday mornings by reservation. Children ages 4 - 6th grade are welcome 
to enroll in CCS Summer Outback for a fee. To register for this study and 
the nursery, or for information, email Tammie at thaynes@pearorchard.org. 

 

SANCTUARY FLOWERS: The Sanctuary Flowers are paid for by members 
who wish to contribute the flower arrangement one Sunday or more during 
the year. The cost is $75 and checks are made payable to POPC with 
"flowers" on the memo line. Flowers may be given in honor or in memory of 
loved ones. Visit pearorchard.org or contact Jan in the church office (601-
956-3282) or email jan@pearorchard.org if you wish to sign up for sanctuary 
flowers in 2021. 
 

POPC DINNER GROUPS: We had over 100 adults hosted in several 
homes around the Jackson metro area in May! Mark your calendars! Our 
next dinner will be grouped by location and will take place on Thursday, 
July 29. 

 
MINISTERS: THE PEOPLE OF GOD 

 

REV. CALEB G. CANGELOSI ~ SENIOR PASTOR 
 

REV. CARL H. KALBERKAMP, JR. ~ ASSOCIATE PASTOR 
 

REV. DEAN WILLIAMS ~ ASSOCIATE PASTOR 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

FOREIGN MISSIONS 
 

John & Cathy Rug – Chile – MTW                                                                               Johnny & Becky Long – Serge 
Josh & Gina Rieger – England – MTW                                                                           Third Millennium Ministries 
Roger & Abi Lowther – Japan – MTW                                                                                         Virginia – Asia – IXO 
Nate & Nikki Bonham – Peru – MTW                                                                                             Jubin, EHA – Asia    
Ellie Honea – Japan – MTW                          Michelle Maley – Share the Hope – Ukraine 
Lee & Emma – N.  Africa – MTW                                                                                          China Partnership – Asia                                                                                                                
Derek & Shannon Ebbers – Romania – MTW     Esaie Etienne – Living Stone Reformed Ministry – Haiti  
Foster & Laura Gullett – Italy – MTW                                                                        Mark & Bridgette – Middle East  
David Moran – CITA – Spanish Theological Curriculum             Gary Johnson – IXO – European Church Planting 
Wes & Jami Baker –Peru – Christian Missionary Society                                                        Joni & Friends – India  

Bennett & Bonnie Ndelemeti – Zambia – Centre for Christian Missions and Unreached Missions 
 

NATIONAL MISSIONS 
 

Mid-South Church Planting Network                                     Clint Wilcke – Mid-South Church Plant   
Harris Bond – Monroe, LA, Mid-South Church Plant                                                                    John Perritt – RYM 
Arklie Hooten – National Disaster Response – MNA                          Belhaven University Presbyterian Scholarship 

Dayspring Community Church – Fairmont, WVA – David Eades 
Reformed University Fellowship @ University of Southern Mississippi, Mississippi State University, Ole Miss, 

Jackson State University, Belhaven University, Mississippi College, and Delta State University 
 

LOCAL MISSIONS 
 

Fellowship of Christian Athletes       Lifeline Children’s Services                                Gateway Rescue Mission 
Center for Pregnancy Choices                         Christ Covenant School                                    Lantern Medical Clinic 
French Camp Academy                           Sonbeams Special Needs Ministry                                Joni & Friends (JAF)                       
American Heritage Girls                     POPC Neighborhood Diversity Ministry                                              Trail Life                       
Cheryl Reese – Mission First                              POPC Moses’ Basket                                          Friends of Alcoholics           
Chase Maxey – Biblical Counseling and Training Ministry                                                           One Story Ministries  
Jackson Leadership Foundation                          Mission First                                         Operation Christmas Child     
   

 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY MINISTRIES 
 

Covenant College (PCA) – Lookout Mountain, GA                                                             Mission To The World 
Ridge Haven Conference Center – Rosman, NC                                                      Mission To North America 
Committee on Discipleship Ministries                                                      Administrative Committee 
Covenant Seminary (PCA) – St. Louis, MO                                                                  Reformed University Ministries 
PCA Foundation                      PCA Retirement and Benefits, Inc. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

MISSIONARY OF THE WEEK: 
Chase Maxey, Biblical Counseling Training Ministry (BCTM), 

Ridgeland, MS 
BCTM’s goal is to help people explore the wisdom and depth of the Bible and 
apply its grace-centered message to the problems of daily living. Their mission 
is to make Christ the central point of any conversation and partner with various 
churches, to help those churches become equipped to provide wise counsel. 
Pray that the Lord will sustain the workers at BCTM, as they give ear to varying 
concerns, discern the way the Lord would have them to biblically engage the 
issues and dynamics they’re presented with, and to provide biblical support and 
guidance to those whom they serve. 
 

MISSION & MINISTRY COMMITMENTS 
 

 

PEAR ORCHARD PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH STAFF 
 

Jacob Beard – Youth Summer Intern                  Cathy Haynie – CCS Head of School                                            
Josh Beck – College Ministry Intern                                    Adelle Johnson– Children’s Ministry Assistant  
Ashley Biggs – Assistant Youth Director                                      John Kwasny – Director of Discipleship Ministries   
Daphne Clark – Sonbeams Director                                                  Edwin Lewis – Maintenance Director                   
Susie Cook – Organist                                                                 Serena Lucas – Nursery Director 
Jan Duran – Administrative Secretary             Scott Miller – Director of Youth Ministry            
Heatherly Edgar – Financial Administrator                                               Chris Payne – Maintenance Technician           
Rick Goodwin – Business Administrator                                                               Margaret Sprow – Music Director      
Howard Graylin – Sound Team Leader                                               Liz Taylor – Media Communication Manager 
Tammie Haynes – Women’s Ministry Director                                          Madison Taylor – Worship Team Leader 

Georgia Upshaw – Youth Ministry Coordinator 
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